[image: image1.emf]








[image: image2.png]



Tel:  978-937-7639

Fax:  978-446-0942
School Site Council Meeting

Wednesday, January 27, 2021
Minutes of the Meeting
Time: January 27, 2021 03:30 PM Eastern Time 

Join Zoom Meeting
SSC Zoom Link
Meeting ID: 864 3012 9186

Passcode: 395170
1. Welcome members and public participants 
In Attendance 1/27/2021:

Wendy Crocker-Roberge – Co-Chair

Christine Bell- Co-Chair/Parent Representative

Rebecca Starcevic – Parent Representative

Conor Baldwin- Parent Representative

Mary Wood – Teacher Representative

Eric Kolifrath – Teacher Representative

Tracy Blanchard – Teacher Representative

Joy Sorota – Clerical Union

Heidi Otis – LSAA
2. Budget & HR: 
a. Total



$59,848

b. Professional Development 
$13,000 total
$ 9355.00 remaining 
i. MCIEA Line Item: 
$5,000 total
$3920 remaining ???
Discussion on using PD money for workshops including following up on a district survey to ask parents if they are interested in an In-Person seat or would like to stay remote as of the new date of April 1.

c.  Technology


$16,000
 total
$ 7,360 remaining
i. HotSpots deployed as needed
ii. Additional purchases needed for 2020-2021 SY

1. Waiting on SPED Dept. for new CSA iPads
2. ST Math fee $3500 for SY 21-22

Approval to spend the $3500.00 on the license for ST math for the ‘21-‘22 school year out of this year’s budget. Plans are to incorporate ST Math into the Pyne’s summer program that will start after July 4 and also to purchase a good supply of earbuds for students returning.
d. General Supplies


$20,000 used to pre-purchase supplies
i. $7805.38 remaining

ii. $5,000 transfer approved
Discussion to spend on replacing a lot of the class reading books and to increase the diversity in the literature that we have.  Discussion to make sure we have enough small white boards and expo markers for all students.

e. Student Activities

$ 24,900.45
Current Balance as of 7/30/20
i. Laptop zip cases for each student $2,400 (distributed 11/30)
ii. Student cups $1,149.48 (for January distribution)
iii. Student Bags $731.25 (for February distribution)

iv. SAB shirts $219.99

SAB (Student Advisory Board )students will wear their shirts on Fridays when they meet and go to their homerooms to report in on upcoming student activities planned.

f. Open Positions: 
i. 1:1 Para, Grade 1 (Para reassigned)
ii. 1:1 Para, Grade 4 

iii. ELL K-4 Teacher (LTS in new position)
iv. CSA 2-4 Teacher (Teacher resigned)
g. Tutor Hiring (3 open positions)
Open teaching positions are posted on School Spring as of 1/27/2021. Wendy has been in contact with the UMASS Boston Early Childhood education program and we will be hosting 2 practicum teachers and 1 student teacher for this school year.  They will be working out of the Kindergarten and 2nd grade. Hopes are to continue this partnership in the future.
3. School Improvement Planning
a. QIP being implemented- modifications needed to performance assessments and STEAM projects.
Discussion on the points of the QIP developed last year, the pandemic has made a need to modify the goals to stay on track, but work continues working with AceraEL and professional development for the staff around our objectives. 
Open discussion on “Making sure the curriculum represents the students at the Pyne”, question how to achieve this as one of our goals- making sure everyone is comfortable in what they are teaching and diving into subject matters that are a concern to our Pyne Arts family. Ask the hard question - Does your child see themselves in this curriculum?
“Representation matters”

Council members were asked to read over the QIP and send any questions or suggestions to Wendy by Feb. 24.
b. Priorities for next school year

c. LMS System- Schoology for next year?
Discussion on moving to a single platform, doesn’t look like the district will be changing away from X2. We have a one year contract with Schoology for 2020-2021 school year. Some points were made on how it is all-inclusive and parents will know in real time what their students are doing once they sign up.  Suggestion of more training over the summer for staff and possibly training for parents on the many uses of Schoology. Motion by Conor Baldwin to “Approve the expenditure of $5,000.00 for Schoology licenses for school year 2021- 2022.” Seconded by Christine Bell.  Voted 6 yes 1 No    so APPROVED.

d. Capital Improvements- 
i. Waiting on roof in elementary wing

ii. No response on painting library

Wendy reported she met with Mr. Underwood and he will be working on getting a contractor to look at the ceiling in the library and getting a price on getting it repainted. 

iii. Heat issues being resolved in select areas

Heat in certain areas of the building still a major concern, especially the Head End room and cafeteria where it has been overheating.

4. Professional Development/School Funds:
a. Extended Learning Time (ASOS) grant adjustments- Session 1 January  25- March 25
Plans to have a very robust summer in person program that will start after July 4 and run for 4 weeks.  Will also have programs for those students who qualify and need to make up time lost during the remote learning.

b. STEAM Team/Tech Integration Study Groups- monthly
c. 2/10 PD will include a focus on preparing for student-led conferences week of 2/23
5. Progress Monitoring:

a. iReady – will begin next week
b. ACCESS testing in-person January 7- May (extended window)
c. MCAS tests down to 1 per session, in-person, computer-based

d. MCAS ALT deadline extended until 5/1
e. Raz Kids assessment for reading 

f. Report Card and Progress Report procedures are the same as a typical year
g. DESSA screener will be administered after February break
6. Facilities/Safety
a. Health/Safety info for 2020-2021 school year: Updated CDC quarantine guidance
PPE equipment and supplies are being delivered to the Pyne so at this time we have a good supply on hand to welcome students back into the building.
b. Current rate 10.18%/80- Need under 8% (Yellow) to consider reopening per current guidance

c. 25% reopen would be the same as before, 50% would require changes to MOA

Newest Plan from the district will bring back our CSA population on February 22, 2021, 25% on March 1 and then a possible 50% on April 1. These dates are still in question depending on the state of the City of Lowell and the recommendation of the Board of Health and School Department.

d. Painting needs (library ceiling, front overhang, doorways of classrooms)
7. Public Participation
Shared with the group that the governor just signed the Student Opportunity Act which would bring over 44 million dollars to Lowell, hoping for level funding for our school from numbers from last year not this October 2020 as we have 50 less students enrolled in our school, mostly Kindergarten and Preschool as parents have chosen not to have them in a public school that is remote. Expectation that once we are fully open in Sept of 2021 we will be back at full capacity of 500+.
                                   Next Meeting scheduled for March 3  3:30pm

Minutes submitted by Joy Sorota Administrative Assistant Pyne Arts Magnet School 
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